DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 18th February 2024 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT  Cllrs. Leggate (Chairman), Alexander, Butler, Coates-Smith, Hare, Loveridge, Reeve, Reeves, Smith, County Cllr Michael Gower & District Cllr Barry Slater. No members of the public attended. 
02.01
APOLOGIES.  There were no apologies.
02.02
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. There were no declarations of interest.
02.03
MINUTES. 

1. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, the minutes were duly passed and signed.  A copy of the minutes for the public notice boards were also signed.


2. There were no matters arising from the minutes.
02.04
PLANNING


1. Restaurant London Rd – Signage – No Objections

2. New Drive Westleton Rd to Trustan’s Farm – No Objections

3. Mill Hill Farm Caravan site – tea rooms & extended days - Granted

4. The owner of the Old Methodist Chapel, has approached the chairman stating that the planning dept are insisting the premises will be a 3 bedroom property and will require a second parking space. As a result the conservatory at the front will have to be demolished. Cllrs were unhappy with this, Clerk to write to planning dept objecting. Cllr Slater will also take up this matter.

02.05
FINANCE 

1. SALC to be used as Internal Auditor for coming Audits.

2. Standing Orders & Financial Regulations were renewed without objection.

3. It was unanimously agreed that the charity donations for the following year will be 1) Disability Advice Service £30.   2) CAB £30.   3) Headway £30.    4) St Elizabeth’s Hospice £30.   5) Poppy Wreath £30. The Standing Order of £5 to Community Council should be cancelled. The Council would run two coffee mornings this year,  1) August in aid of EACH &  2) November in aid of  The British Legion. 
02.06
The Chairman will organise a broadband questionnaire to be distributed to each house in the parish, the results to be forwarded to BT Faster Broadband. Cllr Slater stated he was more optimistic that a wireless broadband system could be introduced across the area as it was receiving strong support from SCDC.
02.07
The Chairman summerised a copy of a letter written to MP Teresa Coffey from Mr & Mrs Swann complaining of bias on behalf of the Parish Council re the two planning applications for housing in The Street and that there had been a disregard for the principles of the Localism Bill. The Chairman has written a reply stating this is based on incorrect information as letters had been written to SCDC on both applications and had been considered at the planning meeting. The chairman had spoken on both applications at this meeting. 
02.08
The Chairman reported that the Monitoring Officer of SCDC and an independent advisor had ruled on the complaint from Mr Wharton against him over matters concerning a planning application for houses and a new Village Hall. They concluded that the Chairman and Darsham Parish Council acted correctly in all matters concerning this application and No Further Action was needed. The full decision can be seen by arrangement with the Clerk.
02.09
PROGRESS REPORTS. Cllr Gower also gave an update on faster broadband and outlined the Blythburgh flood defence plans.
 Cllr Slater gave details of a £4000 pot he had for new projects in his area. Water supply to the allotments and a defibrillator for the Village Hall are possible beneficiaries. 
Cllr Smith stated that no decision could be made on a water supply to the allotments until a survey had been completed which will cost approx £107 + VAT. It is possible that Mr G Jackson and Darsham Horticultural Society may contribute to this cost and the clerk was authorised to pay up to the full amount if necessary. 
Cllr Loveridge reported that a hedge cutting tractor  has spread mud across the road in The Street. Clerk to contact SCDC services dept on the advice of Cllr Slater re this matter. 
Cllr Loveridge and Smith stated that some residents had asked for an extra dog dirt bin around the triangle. After a good discussion is was agreed that an extra bin was not required but clerk to ask for current bin in The Street to be emptied more frequently. It was however agreed that a grit bin that had been previously requested was still needed at the junction of Low Rd / Fox Lane. Cllr Gower requested an e-mail from the clerk and he would try and help with his locality budget. 
Cllr Reeves gave an update on arrangements for a village meeting regarding the village hall changes together with details of the legal position. 
Cllr Coates-Smith stated he could not attend the next Sizewell Forum Meeting.
02.10
CLERKS REPORT. The clerk produced a copy of the draft recommendation by the Boundary Commission for the wards in Suffolk Coastal. This proposed that Darsham be linked to a northern grouping being separated from Yoxford. It was agreed that the village would sit better with the parishes of the Yoxmere Benefice. The chairman and clerk to compose a letter of objection. 
02.11
ANY OTHER BUSINESS. There was no other business.
02.12
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 11th  March 2024 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting ended at 9.04pm.
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